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Newsletter issue  9       February 2018 

SINAPPS group studies overview (September 2016 - January 2018) 

PPiP2 updates 

We recently received some EDTA tubes with 
patients’ identifiers on the labels, i.e. NHS 
number and full name. Please remember that the 
lables on all the blood tubes, purple and gold top 
ones, must be anonymised, and only the PPiP2 
ID should be reported on them. 
 
We would like to suggest to all teams to check 
the expiry date of the vacutainer (gold top) tubes 
in their PPiP kits. 
The kits in your office could contain tubes set to 
expire in March 2018. As such, please remember 
to check the tubes in your kits, and if any is about 
to expire please liaise with your PPiP point of 
contact.  
Expired tubes need not to be thrown away 
though! You can contact your local phlebotomy 
trainers and donate the expired tubes to help 
train future phlebotomists!! 

SINAPPS2 updates 

With five sites up and running, SINAPPS2 is 
starting to pick up the pace! 

From the opening of the first site last summer, 19 
positive patients were identified through PPiP2.  
Of these, 14 were approached for SINAPPS and 
3 were consented and screened.  

Unfortunately many patients we initially 
approached did not meet the PPiP2 criteria for 
acute psychosis, as it was later confirmed by 
clinical staff. As such, we could not offer 
screening in SINAPPS2.  
When approaching patients for PPiP2 it is vital to 
properly assess the severity of current 
psychiatric symptoms. The best way to do this is 
to liaise with ward staff, nurses and consultant 
psychiatrists when assessing PANSS scores.  

Establishing contact with the consultant 
psychiatrists is especially important. They play a 
vital role in both PPiP and SINAPPS, ensuring 
patients are referred to neurologists as quickly as 
possible. Crucially, early intervention has been 
linked with improved outcomes for patients with 
pathogenic neuronal antibodies. (Irani et al., 
2010, Brain) 
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PPiP2 recruiter of the month 

This January saw a team set the new all-time 

top recruitment figure! Despite many of us 

were still recovering from New Year’s Eve, 

one team just smashed any record and went 

straight for the top.  

This oustanding feat as been accomplished 

by the team at Central and North West 

London NHS Trust (Dr Nikola Rahaman, 

Bianca Hinds-Walters, Anum Farid, Sacha 

Jarret, Delilah Harding, Kim Beckles, 

Aikaterini Koukou)! 

A huge congratulations to all the team for the 

fantastic results!! The bar has been set high 

and topping this result might be difficult, but 

we’re looking forward to be proven wrong!! 

Phone number change 

We have been informed that the PI phone number 

on the PPiP2 documents, including PIS, is outdat-

ed and leads to an inactive line.  

We will update documents soon. 

Sorry for the inconvenience! 

CONTACTS 

London: rebecca.pollard@psych.ox.ac.uk 

East of England and Midlands: giuliano.tomei@psych.ox.ac.uk 

South West : sally-anne.vincent@psych.ox.ac.uk 

Project management: ksenija.yeeles@psych.ox.ac.uk 
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Meet the team: Mio 

This month we’re meeting the latest addition to 

our study team. Let’s all welcome the new Re-

search Administrator, Mio! 

“Hello, my name is Mio Shimazaki. As a 
Research Administrator, I will be assisting both 
PPiP2 and SINAPPS2 studies from our base in 
Oxford. My main responsibility is to ensure our 
office and lab based research activities are 
running smoothly.  
 
I have a background working in academic and 
scientific/clinical research environments in the 
University of Oxford. I have always been 
interested in supporting management for 
clinical trials/studies and also keen to assist a 
research group in a people-focused 
environment, especially in the field of 
Psychiatry, so I am thrilled to be join the team. 
 
I like travel and cooking and I love anything to 
do with tortoises!!  Things I would like to try are 
working farm holiday in France (ideally grape 
picking for champagne) and making my own 
miso.”  
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